TOWN OF FAYAL 4375 SHADY LANE, EVELETH, MN 55734

Judy M. Sersha, Clerk/Treasurer

Supervisors: Tony Tammaro, James Pernu, Ron Beldo, Kathryn Erjavec
PHONE (218)744-2878

Steven J. Kniefel, Chairman
FAX (218) 744-5986

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE FAYAL TOWN BOARD INSPECTION OF SOUTH AIRPORT ROAD

OCTOBER 28, 2004

The Special Meeting was called to order at 9:00 PM by Chairman Kniefel, at South Airport Road. Present were: Chairman Kniefel, Supervisor Beldo, Supervisor Tammaro, Supervisor Erjavec and Clerk Sersha. Supervisor Pernu was absent. Also present were township employees Foreman Steven Verkovich and Equipment Operator Albert Jurenic.

The purpose of the special meeting was to inspect South Airport Road, due to a petition received by the Clerk, from eight voters residing in the township, requesting the road be vacated.

Chairman Kniefel informed the Board that owners directly affected by the vacation of the road are basically the Cities of Eveleth and Virginia, the Airport and St. Louis County Land Department.

Foreman Verkovich stated that a portion of the road is platted, and he has done weed control on the road in the past year. Other considerations of vacating the road would be how drainage would be affected in the future, gas lines, telephone lines, electric lines and discussions by the township to locate sewer ponds in the area at some point.

Chairman Kniefel stated the county road authority will also have to be notified because the road intersects with a county road.

Supervisor Beldo questioned if we could claim damages, as there is considerable material on the road and three - twenty foot culverts.

All members of the Board and the employees drove the entire length of the road for inspection purposes.

The Special Meeting was adjourned by Chairman Kniefel at 9:24 PM.

Judy M. Sersha
Clerk of Fayal

Approved:

Respectfully submitted,

	Chair		
Attest:			
	Clerk		